
From: Angela Waller <angiehardwickwaller@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 20, 2020 11:21 AM 
To: Council Coments <CouncilComments@jonesboro.org> 
Subject: City Curfew 

 
I appreciate all of your hard work and provisions to help our communty during the Covid-19 
threat and tornado destruction.  However, I do not agree with a city-wide curfew to prevent 
spread of the Coronavirus.  With all of the activity in town during the day, a curfew at night 
seems to be irrelevant and ineffective.  A  curfew for regular, law-abiding citizens is not 
necessary to prevent the spread of a virus.  Since businesses are closing early, most people will 
be at home anyway.  If someone must go out after 10:00 for some reason or another, they should 
feel free to do so.  I feel that this curfew is an infringement on our rights and freedoms as 
Americans.   If anyone is violating loitering or trespassing laws, those people should be charged 
appropriately.  However, an unnecessary curfew for everyone is excessive, especially with 
Covid-19 numbers far below what was predicted and at a point when we understand that the 
country is moving toward opening back up. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Angie Waller 
2612 Noble Dr. 
Jonesboro, AR 72401 
 


